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Minutes of the Solon Township Park Planning Committee 
February 28, 2017 @ 4:30p.m. 

 
 

Meeting called to Order by Chairperson Tony Owen  
Members Present:  Tony Owen, Hal Babcock, Mary Lou Poulsen, Shelly Aardema, Annette 
Ellick, Dan Davis 
Members Absent:  Len Allington, arrived after approval of minutes. 
Approval of Agenda:  Motion by Dan, 2nd by Hal. Motion carried 6-0. 
Approval of December minutes:  Motion by Annette to approve January minutes with change 
of #158 to $158, 2nd by Hal. Motion carried 6-0. 
 
Public Comment:  Vickie suggested Soup Night with an entry fee.  Also Thank-you to Annette 
for being chef of the spaghetti dinner. Shelly will send a Thank-you to Joe Watson who served as 
auctioneer. 
 
Business: 

 
• Spaghetti Dinner Update - Mary Lou gave revenue and expenditure report with balance 

as of 2/28/2017 at 44,180.61.  Discussion on what worked and what didn’t work.   
• Proposals/quotes for construction of walking path – Mary Lou presented request for 

proposal & quote  to committee for approval.   Motion made by Shelly to present request 
to the township board, 2nd by Len. Carried 7-0. 

• Community Picnic/Yard Sale – Shelly suggested hotdog roast with suggested cost, bring 
your own lawn chairs/blankets.  If walking path is done, have ribbon cutting ceremony 
with cake served.  Date to be June 10, 2017. 
 

Discussion:  Golf Outing planned for September, Len will bring his resources to the March 
meeting.  What about a Gofundme page? Len to look into.  During township clean up days have 
a pop can recycle bin. 
 
 Adjourn:   Motion to adjourn by Len, 2nd by Hal, motion carried 7-0.                               
Next meeting Tuesday, March 28, 2017  @ 4:30pm   
 Submitted by:  Annette Ellick 
 
 
 


	February 28, 2017 @ 4:30p.m.

